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Activity Overview
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Date Group Activity Time

27 until 31-05 Avond4daagse

05-06 Open Day

06-06 Day of the TSO

06 and 07-06 7 Work week

10-06 8 Practical traffic
exam

10 until 21-06 3-8 Cito test weeks

11-06 A - D, only group 2 Parent information 19.30
evening group 2

12-06 A-8 Study day, all School closed,
students free Daycare open

14-06 Newsletter 13

16-06 Fathers Day

19-06 Coffee morning 8.30-9.30 -

IB-building

26-06 A-8 Final Party IPC

26-06 A - D, only group 2,4 | School garden
parents come see

26-06 8 Anglia party

03-07 First harvest school

A - D (only group 2),
4

garden
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05-07 8 Farewell evening

08-07 8 Reserve farewell
evening

08-07 8 Activity

09-07 3-8 2nd school report

11-07 Newsletter 14

12-07 A-8 Half day, students School closed,
free Daycare open

15-07 until 23-08 A-8 Summer holiday School closed,

Daycare open

New Students
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Zila gr.A
Ciara gr.C
Shreyan gr3

Or are you friends with us on Facebook (IKC De
Eglantier Voorhof)?

(@) Have you found us on Instagram
(ikc.de.eglantier.delft)?

We post weekly about school, special events and fun facts.



Notifications

Daycare

HAaTPY

- L Retirement Margareth

The time has come. Margareth has left us and retired. Her
last day of work was Thursday 23 May. Parents at the
nursery have had a message via the parents' app with info
about her leaving.

English workshops

Groups 3, 3/4 and 4 have two English
workshops this term.

The workshops are provided by 100 hours of
English.

During the workshops, the children will be
playfully introduced to the principles of
programming.

They will do this with the help of Bee-Bots.
The Bee-Bot is a handy robot that you can
make walk a certain route. The name Bee-Bot refers to a robot in the shape and
colours of a bee. The workshops will revolve around the holiday unit, which we
are working on with IPC.

Annual closing party
Mark your calendars now: Wednesday 26 June at 12:00 we are throwing the
annual end of year party.
What activities are on of fer:
e summer flea market

e international market

e restaurant

e international acts

o lottery

e open school garden afternoon
e bee stall

More information to follow soon.



Tardiness

We find that children are still arriving late to school. This is not

only inconvenient for your child, but also for the teachers and co M E
the rest of the class. Lessons are just starting and are to G
interrupted by children arriving later. The children can enter

from 8.15 and classes really start at 8.30. Please ensure that aCLASS
your child is in class by 8.30 so that the children can start the on »
day focused.

Would you please realize the following: I

08.15 student is well on time

08.20 student is well on time

08.25 student is just on time
08.30 student is late

Writer at school

A real writer will soon be coming to school. It is Maaike
Fluitsma, known for the books ‘Kiet and Lok, brave animal
rescuers’ and 'Eilanddans'.

In groups 3, 4 and 5 she will come and tell all about what it is
like to be a writer. We hope that the visit of a real writer will
™ inspire your child to read even more and with even more

~ pleasure. Did you know that Maaike Fluitsma's books are also
fun to read aloud? You can borrow them from DOK Open
and/or DOK Voorhof. Another fun fact: Maaike Fluitsma lives
in Delft!




Voluntary Parental Contribution
We would like to thank you through this way for

paying in large numbers the voluntary parental N Db"uadﬂ
contribution this school year or even making an graZIE
extra donation. We can now organize great d a n k takl
activities for next school year. Such as again for ~  =-%f S8 B_H B QA
each group a bus to an outing. Several groups have it )

gone away with a bus several times this year. These " sdanke

Cracsfiz

were paid for by the municipality but also by the
youth education fund.

This school year the parent council has not only paid
for the costs of the St. Nicholas and Christmas activities but also covered the
reading breakfast and the cost of the photos and film. From the additional
donations, they have cost new suits for St. Nicholas and St. Peter and new
Christmas trees have been purchased. New forms will be distributed next month
for next school year's collection. We hope we can count on you again. Thank you
on behalf of all the children.

N ~ Thank you OR and parents
' G Last Wednesday, we had a fantastic sports day. During this sports
day, we had a lot of help from parents and the OR provided us with
food and a nice ice cream. We would like to thank all the parents
l who helped and the OR for their help and support.

Leave of absence

Sometimes we get questions or
confusion about leave.

The following information gives you

more clarity. This can also be found in gENCE

our school guide. LEAVE OoFf AB/
St

Except in case of illness, it is not R

permitted to miss school hours. Extra

leave for holidays is not allowed.

Children have 13 weeks of holidays. You

have enough time to celebrate holidays

together. There is only one exception, namely when one of the parents cannot be
away during any of the school holidays. An employer's statement must then be
submitted. The management is obliged to follow these rules and in case of
violation to report this to the school official.

You can request a day off for a child in case of important circumstances, such as
moving house, religious holidays, a marriage of a family member or an
anniversary. The form 'request for exemption from school attendance’ can be



downloaded from the website:
: lanti | i

A request form must be submitted to the integral school leader at least one
month before the desired leave. You will receive an answer to your request
within fourteen days.

Extra leave in the first two weeks after the school holiday is never allowed.
Unauthorised absence must be reported to the school attendance officer.

Looking for someone who wants to clean the toilets
We are looking for someone extra to help at our school
with cleaning the toilets at noon each day. Especially
during this corona pandemic, we find it important to
ensure we keep things thoroughly clean. We will pay a
small sum of money for this. If you or someone you
know is interested, please let us know by sending an
email to n.sheikholeslam@eglantierdelft.nl.

Youth Sport & Culture Fund o
Does your child want to join a club? But don't have enough
money? The Youth Sport and Culture Fund pays for the club and FONDS

the equipment needed. Whether it's music lessons, swimming P HT
lessons, dancing, football or something else. All children deserve
to participate. Check out the following link:

eugdfonds Sport & Cultuur - Kies een club GULTUUH
School Meals Programme - grocery card
Our school is participating in the School Meals Programme. The letter below
provides more information on this. You cannot click on the blue links in this

letter. Please go to Google and type this into your search bar yourself.
Please, scroll down to read the letter.



https://eglantierdelft.nl/english-in-short/leave-of-absence
https://kieseenclub.nl/

Q school..
Dear parent/caregiver, mddltude\'\

Your child(ren)’s school is participating in the School Meals Programme and has chosen for the grocery
cards. This means that you can register for a grocery card. With this programme, we hope to
ensure that all students have enough to eat when going to school. After all, a full belly improves their
learning capacity. All the parents/caregivers at your school have received this message. Watch this

video for more information: hitps:/schoolmaaltijden.nl’/boodschappenkaart/ .

Could you use a litlle extra to ensure that your child(ren) has everything they need? You can register for
a grocery card through this link. You will usually hear from us within two weeks. This is how it works:

https://schoolmaaltijden.nl/aanmelden/.
Do you need support with registering? We are happy to support you. Call/SMS/WhatsApp our customer
service on 097 010 204 851 (open Mon-Fri 9am-5pm).

You can also register by scanning the following QR-code:

The grocery card

In the registration form, we will ask you some questions about your situation at home. If your answers
show that you could use some extra support, you will receive the grocery card. Twice a month, the
amount of €25 per child will be added to your card. With this money, you can buy food for your child(ren)
until the end of 2024. The grocery card works like any other debit card and can be used in almost any
supermarket in the Netherlands, as well as other stores that sell food, such as bakeries, markets, and

stores with international food products (“toko’s”). Note: the card can only be used for food and does not
work in online stores, drugstores, liquor stores, clothing stores, etc.

Frequently asked questions

1) Who will know of my registration?

Your registration will stay confidential. We care about your privacy. The school will only check the
number of children that you have registered. No one at school will know about your registration. The Red
Cross will see the information that is necessary to support you and will not share this with the
government or other organisations.

2) Am | eligible for the grocery card?

Groceries have become expensive for everyone. We would like to help parents/caregivers who
sometimes worry about money or would like to provide healthier or more varied food for their children.



¢/ school..
mdaltiden

In the registration form, we will ask you a few gquestions about your home situation. All the
parents/caregivers of the school may fill in the form. Do you still have doubts? Call/SMS/WhatsApp our
customer service (097 010 204 851).

3) | have children attending different schools, what should | do?

Every school that is taking part in the grocery card programme has its own registration link. Children can
only be registered through the link of their own school.

4) I'm on welfare, what should | do?

If you receive social welfare benefits (“bijstandsuitkering”), you can check with your municipality what
your limit is for receiving gifts to ensure that you do not surpass this. We are looking for an exception to
the applicable rules for this programme and will keep you updated on our website.

Do you have questions, or do you need help with filling out the registration form? We are
happy to help!

If you have questions or need help, please visit the website www.schoolmaaltijden.nl. You can also
contact our Customer Service by telephone, text message, or Whatsapp at 097 010 204 851 (open Mon-
Fri 09.00-17.00) or by email at info@schoolmaaltijden.nl.

Best regards,

Your school and the Red Cross/School Meals Programme



